
Released: April 17, 2025 

 
 

Napanee Generating Station Expansion 
Portlands Energy Centre L.P. (Atura Power) is proposing 
to expand the electricity generation capacity of the 
Napanee Generating Station (NGS), an electricity 
project under a procurement process led by the 
Independent Electricity System Operator. 

The NGS Expansion (the project) will include adding a 
simple cycle combustion turbine generator unit to 
provide a gross output capacity of approximately 
420 megawatts of electricity to Ontario’s electricity 
grid. The project will be located between Atura Power’s 
existing NGS and Ontario Power Generation’s Lennox 
Generating Station in the Town of Greater Napanee.  

This notice is to communicate the completion of the 
Environmental Review to assess potential environmental 
effects of the project.   

Environmental Review Process 
Pursuant to Ontario Regulation 50/24 under the Environmental Assessment Act, Atura Power voluntarily 
elected to undergo a “Category B” Environmental Review under the Environmental Screening Process as 
described in the Ministry of the Environment, Conservation and Parks’ (MECP) “Guide to Environmental 
Assessment Requirements for Electricity Projects” (2024). An Environmental Review Report (ERR) was 
prepared to document the assessment of potential environmental effects of the project. The 
Environmental Review determined the project will not cause significant environmental effects. Atura 
Power intends to proceed with the project subject to mitigation and impact management measures, and 
receipt of other approvals.  

The ERR is available for public review and comment for 37-calendar days, from April 17 to May 24, 2025. 
The ERR is available on the project webpage at aturapower.com/napaneeexpansion and at the Bath 
Branch of the County of Lennox & Addington Libraries, located at 193 Davy St., Bath, ON, K0H 1G0. 

Outstanding concerns about the project should be shared directly with Atura Power. If the matter is 
unable to be resolved, a written request can be submitted to the Minister of the Environment, 
Conservation and Parks, copying the Director of the Environmental Assessment (EA) Branch and Atura 
Power, to elevate the project to a comprehensive EA. Elevation requests must be submitted within the 
review period between April 17 and May 24, 2025, and made according to the provisions in the MECP’s 
Environmental Screening Process for electricity projects.   

Contact Information: 
 Email Address Mailing Address 

Atura Power napaneeexpansion@aturapower.com 1415 Joshuas Creek Dr., Unit 200, Box 2 
Oakville, ON L6H 7G4 

Minister of the Environment, 
Conservation and Parks 

minister.mecp@ontario.ca 777 Bay St., 5th Floor 
Toronto, ON M7A 2J3 

Director, Environmental 
Assessment Branch 

EABDirector@ontario.ca 135 St. Clair Ave. W., 1st Floor 
Toronto, ON M4V 1P5 

Comments and information regarding this project are being collected in accordance with the Freedom of Information 
and Protection of Privacy Act for the purpose of meeting environmental assessment requirements. 
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